                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       SEPTEMBER 12, 2012
The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    12th      day of                 September_             2012,

with the following members present:

(1.)  Daniel Lockwood     (2.)  Billy Reynolds     (3.)  Gale Hardy     (4.)  Chance Fox                     (5.)  Elizabeth Hartlage     (6.)  Sherry Powers     (7.)  Bobby Lewis (District Level Advisor/Liason)                                      
1.   OPENING BUSINESS
a. Agenda Approval  - The motion was made by Chance Fox and seconded by Gale Hardy to approve the agenda as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the agenda was approved.

b. August Meeting Minutes Review  -  The motion was made by Chance Fox and seconded by Gale Hardy to approve the minutes of the August 15, 2012 Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.
c. Good News, Hiring, Activities, Sports  -  Mr. Lockwood informed the Council that we are fully staffed right now except for one of our ESS teachers who just has a minor correction to make on her PATS application before she can be hired.  Mr. Lockwood also informed the Council that we have one more home football game.  With the football record we currently have, we will not be competing for region champs but can possibly end up in 3rd place in the consolation game.  Our girl’s basketball team is also off to a good start.  Our cheerleaders are now cheering at the ballgames.  Our Academic and Speech Teams are also in the process of starting up by holding tryouts and practices.
d.  Public Comment  -  
2.   PLANNING:
a.  September 17th – PLD Plans  - Mr. Lockwood informed the Council of the September  17th PLD plans.  The first half of the day with the teachers will be spent on working on creating some engaging task developments which is a continuation of what was done on one of our P.D. days this summer.  The afternoon session will include a speaker from GRREC who will be instructing our teachers on grant writing.
b. September 19th and 20th Explore Testing -  Mr. Lockwood informed the Council that our 8th grade students will be taking the Explore Test on both of these days.  On September 20th, our 7th grade students will be taking a full on practice Explore Test.  The content of this test includes sections in the following areas:  Reading/Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and Social Studies.  The first day will include bubbling in information on the test and taking a survey.  The second day will be the actual test which is a timed test and the students are allotted 2 hours to take it.  The 6th grade will be out of the building on a field trip on September 20th.  
c. September 26th – Math Common Assessment  -  Mr. Lockwood informed the Council that this will be a school-wide common assessment.  We will be on a one hour delay for that day.  We give these common assessments once a month and they are practice days for the K-PREP test which is given in the Spring. 
3.  INSTRUCTION AND ASSESSMENT
a. Team Additions – Hiring Update  -  The two additional teachers hired are: 6th grade Reading Teacher to the Champions Team – Brittany Vickery and 8th grade Reading Teacher to the All-Stars Team – Lisa Doherty.  
b. First Round of Common Assessment Completed in CITTS  -  The data from our first round of common assessment is completed and has been entered into CITTS where all teachers have access to that information.
c. Data Review  -  Mr. Lockwood had intended on pulling up that information from the first round of common assessment to review with the SBDM members but since there is only the one common assessment in there at this time, he decided it would not be very relevant.
d. K-PREP Results Pushed Back – October Release  -  Mr. Lockwood informed the Council that the date for the release of last Spring’s K-PREP scores has been pushed back from the original release date.  As of right now, Mr. Lockwood said a new date/time has not been given.  
4.  CURRENT BUDGET REPORT –  A copy of the August 1 – August 31, 2012 East Hardin     

     Middle School Schedule of Balances was given to the council members for their review.

a. Where we Stand – Mr. Lockwood explained that all activity funds, no matter how small, will have to do a budget for next year.
5.  COMMITTEE REPORTS:
a. Hiring Reports –  Reading, Reading  -  Mr. Lockwood stated that the two positions for Reading and who was hired was discussed earlier.
6.  NEW BUSINESS

a. Parent Concern  -  Mr. Lockwood informed the Council that Ms. Powers shared with him an e-mail from a parent who has some concerns. Several of the concerns were operational type items but one of them concerned an issue in regards to what material is being covered in our Health class this year.  Mr. Lockwood stated that he would ask Ms. Armes, the P.E./Health teacher, to post in advance on her Moodle page what material she will be covering for that particular week so that the parents will know ahead of time in case their child comes home talking or asking questions about what was covered in class.  Discussion followed.  They also inquired about the possibility of getting a sports pass started here at East Hardin.  Discussion followed.
b. Facilities Upgrade/Room Assignments  -  Mr. Lockwood informed the Council that the room in the blockhouse is coming along nicely and is very functional.  Room has been painted, has a new tile floor, is hooked up with a Smartboard, video projector, computers, and internet access.  Work that still needs to be done is hooking up the new heating/cooling system and replacing some ceiling tiles.  Discussion followed.
c. Council Expansion – Minority Representation  - Mr. Lockwood stated that our minority numbers will require us to have a minority parent and minority teacher on the council.  Our PTSA will be responsible for getting parent names and holding the parent election.  Mr. Lockwood will speak with our minority teacher to see if she is willing to run and serve on the council again this year.
d. Open Agenda  -  Mr. Lockwood asked for any help on getting someone to design/build a new website page for our school.  Discussion followed.                                                         The appearance of our courtyard was also discussed.
7.  ADJOURNMENT  -  The motion was made by Elizabeth Hartlage and seconded by Billy    

     Reynolds to adjourn the September 12, 2012 Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no       

     disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was 
     adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                                Daniel Lockwood                 Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Gale Hardy                        Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Chance Fox                    Elected Alternate Chairperson                              
